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  Dear Friends, 
A while back, I was grocery shopping at Winn-Dixie – not 
one of my favorite chores or stores – but I like the Fuel 
Perks!  About midway in the store, I was walking up an 
aisle and suddenly heard a beeping sound on the far end of 
the aisle.  An elderly woman, riding her electric scooter, 
had decided to back up.  She was all the way at the far end 
and had it in reverse at high speed as people were diving to 
the sides of the aisle to get out of her way!  She backed up 
the entire length of the aisle to where I was - standing in        
disbelief - only to turn into the next aisle.  I wanted to ask 
her, ―Why didn’t you just turn the corner at the far end?‖ 
but a glance at her face told the story.  She was confused 
and overwhelmed, so I just simply said, ―Have a nice day.‖  

She smiled and went on with her shopping and driving.  There are some 
good lessons to be learned here – and more than just be aware and cautious 
of other drivers – no matter what their vehicle!  I believe as we enter Lent, 
there are many who need to stop going in reverse with their spiritual lives.  
We tend to back step and retrace our lives – especially our mistakes and our 
regrets leaving us confused and overwhelmed.  For me, Lent is not a time to 
feel sorry for ourselves, beat ourselves up, or taking a somber attitude about 
the state of our lives.  Lent is a time for turning corners and starting again.  
Lent is a time for letting go and letting God.  After all, that is at the heart of 
Lent and the Gospel – the transformative power of God’s Love to help us 
find forgiveness and renewal.  Our Lenten Theme is “Giving Up for Lent.‖  
An overview is on page eight of this newsletter.  We begin by joining with 
three other area UCC churches here for an Ash Wednesday observance.   I 
hope you will come.  I hope you will think and pray about how you need to 
turn a corner in your relationship with yourself, with others, and ultimately, 
with God.  I pray that all of us will stop going backwards with regret and 
pain and move forward into the resurrection victory God has made possible 
through Jesus Christ! 
Still Paying Attention While Shopping, 
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ASSISTANT PASTOR 

       Financial Update 
                                              Operational Budget as 1/31/2014 

ACTUAL                           BUDGET
Jan, 2014                           Jan.2014

                 Income                           $13,344     $15,876                                                                                                      
                   Expenses                     $11,484                                 $15,707
                    Net                                  $  1,960   $     169

 January was a good start to another successful year. We are in the black for the month and hopefully we 
can continue this trend for the rest of the year.  Respectfully submitted by Susie Greiff, Treasurer

For 2013 are available in the Jim Reed Room. 

                                  With the recent passing of Mary Daigneau, I now recognize that our spirits had been 
   connected through song for several years, beginning with my singing at the baptism 
   of one of her grandsons.  Two days before Mary passed, I sang to her many of the 
              old hymns, and felt blessed by her smiling eyes as she mouthed the words along 
              with me.  When I arrived at her bedside the morning she passed, I quietly sang to her 
              The Lord's Prayer. 

When I sat down to write this article with nary a thought in my mind as to what to write, it suddenly all 
came to me, beginning with Mary.  God had also blessed me through the spirit of music with the precious 
memories of Helen McGuffie and Jim Hopkins. 

A few days before her passing, I gave to Helen McGuffie a copy of ―The Lord's Prayer” which I had 
typed in large print per her husband's request.  Although I had never sung it before, in a God Moment I 
was moved to sing it for Helen and Jim before I left that day.  It came as no surprise to me that God also 
"nudged" me at Helen's graveside service to do the same. This was affirmed when Jim said to me           
afterwards, "THAT'S why I wanted you to be here!" 

Jim Hopkins sang tenor as a long-time devoted member of our choir, so we had an obvious musical                     
connection. The anthem "My Jesus, I Love Thee" is a favorite for many of us, although it is becoming 
more and more difficult to sing because of its powerful message along with exquisitely written music. 
There is a two-measure tenor line in the third verse which makes my spirit soar as I close my eyes and   
listen to the men sing:  I'll love Thee in life, I will love Thee in death, And praise Thee as long as Thou 
lendest me breath.

I thank God for each of you, dear departed saints of Port Orange United Church of Christ, and I thank Him 
for our very special connection -- even now -- through the blessing of sacred music. 

Spiritually, 
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OPERATIONS TEAM  
       A BIG THANK YOU to all who helped with the Church Workday held Saturday             
       January 25, 2014. The next work day will be scheduled in the spring to coincide with 

additional work being done on the Veteran’s Chapel.

      The first Operations Team meeting, with our new team members in attendance, was held 
       on February 10th.  Bob Gaither took the time to read the scope of responsibilities as 
       written in the  POUCC Church By-Laws at the beginning of the meeting. This was very 
        helpful, especially for those who are new.  We discussed repairs that are needed within 
the church buildings and on the property (e.g. sanctuary doors attention, roof supports rusting on the 
Charles Mix Building, and new roofs needed for the sanctuary and Jim Reed Room). 

Additional on-going items that were discussed included: 
-2014 Easter Sunrise Service, permit has been approved but not yet received. 
-The swale on the West Property is deemed a retention pond by the City of Port Orange. This area may be 
  sprayed twice a year to help with weeds and mosquitoes. 
-The current contract with our cleaning service is up for renewal. We will review the contract to see what 
  our best options are for either renewal or replacement of the service provider. 
-The church insurance policy is also up for renewal. We will be reviewing the church’s insurance policy to
  again see what our best options are for proper coverage and affordability. 
-Additional closet space needed for more storage in the sanctuary. 

The church has been approved by the Department of Elections to serve as a polling place for the August 
26th and November 4th elections. 

Other business: Sherian Buller was elected as chair for the 2014 term. The meeting time for Operations 
was voted and approved to be moved to start at 6:30pm.  The next Operations Meeting is scheduled for 
Monday March 10, 2014 @ 6:30pm.  In Faith,  Sherian Buller, Chair of Operations

DEACONS CORNER 
            Fellow POUCC Members & Friends - As the newly installed Deacons Chair for 
                      2014, I am reminded of the last time I held this position in the past and how much our 
                      church deacons do for our membership behind the scenes. Basically, the Deacons 
           Team is responsible for the worship experience in concert with the pastor to assure 
            that everyone attending our church finds both a spiritual and an enlightening          
            atmosphere to enhance their daily life. Yes, we have important responsibilities that 
            can be seen by others such as serving communion, changing the sanctuary colors,  
            assisting the pastor as he needs assistance with services, providing input on church 
            order of worship, participating in ceremonies and recognition, representing our      
            church at a variety of functions away from our church proper, and providing counsel  
            to members regarding church service content. But, we are also available as                  
individuals to speak with members on topics regarding any of the above as well as simple matters that 
may be more personal in nature not requiring personal counseling from the church pastoral staff. Deacons 
are lay people representatives of our church and pastor in matters both within and outside our church. 
Again, if you have a general concern or suggestion – find a deacon and tell him or her. If you have a           
personal challenge or matter that is not very personal or very private in content, share it with a deacon 
who may be able to provide direction for resolving it. Both of our church services have deacons in        
attendance. Our Deacons Team can be a communications pipeline for sharing information, concerns and 
needs. Look for us and let's all have a wonderful "blessed" year.  Bob Brewster, Chair of Deacons 
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TERRIFIC TUESDAYS  
              In February we implemented a new format focusing on our youth under the 
    leadership of Lauren Scalf and it has been going great.  The evening opens 
    with a delicious dinner thanks to Jackie Gaither and Sue Turner and then the 
    youth retreat to the Sanctuary where Lauren engages them in spiritual            
                         activities which include discussions, musical presentations and arts & crafts 
and Pastor Bill leads the adults in a Bible Study in the Jim Reed Room.  The group was also busy this past 
month with two fundraisers to help them attend the upcoming Peace River Retreat March 7-9th.  Eight of 
our youth,  Aydan, Blake, Elijah & Tommy Buller, Payton Bryan, Van & Trey Thompson and Selena 
Wheeler as well as two chaperones, Sher Buller and Lauren Scalf will participate in this fun-filled week-
end.  

On February 21st members of the congregation enjoyed our first 
―Movie Night.‖  The feature presentation was  “Dolphin Tale”  and it 
was great.  The youth served snacks including popcorn, soda, candy 
and homemade treats and raised $114.  Thanks to all who                
supported this event. 

Our youth’s next fundraiser is “Spirit Night” at the Sweet Frog Yogurt Shop 
(Taylor Road across from Publix) on Friday, February 28th from 12:00-10:00 
PM (Lauren Scalf will be working from 3:00-10:00 PM).  Our youth will receive 
25% of all proceeds from purchases by POUCC members.  Come on out and enjoy 
some great treats while helping the kids. 

     Our Confirmands continue studying and preparing to receive the Holy Spirit on Pentecost 
     Sunday.  Beginning in March, the students will deliver their Memory Verse Presentations 
                to the congregation.  Listed below is the presentation schedule.  We look forward to       
      hearing from each one:   

 Sunday, March 23rd - Payton Bryan ( Philippians 4: 13) and Van Thompson (Genesis 1:1) 

 Sunday,  April 6th - Aydan Buller (John 15:17) and Blake Buller (Revelation 2:10c) 

 Sunday, April 27th - Travis Dotson (Colossians 3:20) and Tyler Dotson (I John 4:8) 

CONFIRMATION 2014 

http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=AwrB8p.w0wxTOBMAadOJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTIycm1jOTdyBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1nBG9pZANkMzc0MjliNjQ0ZjdhNjg3M2M4OTQyYTk5MDRkYmYwYQRncG9zAzMEaXQDYmluZw--?back=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fyhs%2Fsearch%3Fp%3Dswee
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                   YOUR FOOD BASKET DONATIONS 

MISSION NOTES

THE GIFT AND THRIFT STORE 

Communion Sundays are designated as “Fill the Food Basket” Sunday.                    
As a reminder, March 2nd is our next collection day.  Over 29 bags of food were                                                  
collected last month - which benefited  Grace Episcopal Food Bank.  Thanks to                                 
Chuck Konopsky for loading and delivering the food.  This month’s collection will                         
benefit our local VFW Post #3282 “Food for the Homeless Veterans’ Project.”
Thanks to Leree Nichols for coordinating this month’s collection.  If we all bring a                                      
food donation, we will fill the basket each month. Please be generous and                                
make sure all donations have NOT passed their expiration dates (clearly                     
marked on all cans, boxes, and containers).  There is a specific need for rice,          
tuna, pasta items and sauce, soups, canned meats and vegetables            
(especially corn & green beans) breakfast cereal, condiments, peanut butter                     
and resealable plastic storage bags. PLEASE make sure all donations                             
have NOT passed their expiration date (clearly marked on all cans, boxes                            
and containers).

YOUR MISSIONS TEAM NEEDS YOU—REQUIRES LITTLE TIME WITH BIG REWARDS!  
We are in need of volunteers to help with our mission at Palmetto House.  Our teams                             
prepare and serve a hot meal for the residents one  Wednesday evening a month.                                             
Your service will be greatly appreciated by those in  need.  If you can help, please                                 
contact me or any member of  the Missions Team.  Thanks for your continued                                         
donations to the Mission Boxes that benefit Sophie’s Circle and don’t forget the                                             
Socks Box in the rear of the Sanctuary.  With your generosity, we continue to make                                                          
a difference.  God Bless.  Joe Thompson, Member of the Missions Team 

     We welcome the many new members to our Church family. Please take time to visit the 
                "Gift & Thrift Store."  We feel we have a special store that provides many unique items in 
      addition to the normal clothing, shoes, purses, etc. You will find collectables, kitchen 
      supplies, linens, toys, books and the like. We help many individuals and local                 
      organizations with needed items, as well as the funds for the Church. We are all              
      volunteers and customers as well. Your donations are appreciated.  If you have questions 
                or if you would like to volunteer 3 hours (minimum) per week or more, just give me a call 
     or talk to any of the regular volunteers.  Thanks to our loyal customers total donations for 
     January  = $1,931.50.  Barb Pountain 

ONE GREAT HOUR OF SHARING 2014 CAMPAIGN—WE ARE ONE: This 
UCC Offering provides support to health, education, refugee, agricultural and emergency 
relief initiatives in 138 countries by working with local, national and international      
partners.  The offering will be received on Sunday, March 30th.  More information and 
envelopes will follow in upcoming bulletins.  Please be generous.    
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 COFFEE FELLOWSHIP SCHEDULE 

SECOND THURSDAY FELLOWSHIP DINNER 

Every Second Thursday at  6:00 pm, POUCC has a wonderful Fellowship        
Dinner in the Jim Reed room.  

Make your plans to come to the next dinner Thursday, March 13th. 
It’s a Pot Luck!

                          Sign-up on Sanctuary Bulletin Board.  
Please note new format which will ensure a full variety of foods.   

Schedule for the Fellowship Hour is as follows: 
March - Operations 
April - Thrift Store 
May - Fellowship 

Will meet this month on Thursday, March 20th at Noon to share a bite and  fellowship at 
the Olive Garden.  Please see the sign-up sheet  on the bulletin board in the Sanctuary or 
contact Jeanette Campbell (788-4959).   All are welcome!

         LADIES LUNCHEON

SPIRITUAL LIFE 

SPIRITUAL LIFE TEAM WORKSHOPS IN COCOA BEACH, FLORIDA 

Seven of us participated in the Spiritual Life Team Workshops in Cocoa Beach last 
month presented by our mentor and friend, Bobbie McKay. For those of us who had             
attended these workshops last year, we were able to complete the set and benefit as well 
from the workshops newly added this year.  Selection of 45-minute Workshops included:  
Spirit in Nature Through Photography; Spirit in Marriage; "Dancing With God -- A 

Spiritual Autobiography"; Spirit in Chronic Situations; Spirit in Taize and Lection Divina; Spirit and the 
Law; Spirit in Art; Spirit in the Discernment Process; Spirit and Reality; Spirit in the Inter-Spiritual 
World; Spirit and the Healing Labyrinth; Spirit and Food; and Spirit in Poetry. We plan to share with you 
some of what we learned, along with a sampling of different modes of worship, so stay tuned. 

In the Spirit of Joy, 

Bob and Kay Russell, Janna Thompson, Milissa Davis, Jackie Clough, Sandy Kransi, and Pastor Beverly
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We have been seeing more and more new faces at our Sunday Services and invite all 
who are interested in joining the Congregation to attend our Welcoming Service on 
Easter Sunday, April 20th at the 10:45 Service.  We are happy to have you and hope 
you will consider becoming a member.  If you are interested, please contact Pastor Bill.                
Following the service please join us for fellowship to welcome our new members. 

WE MADE THE CONFERENCE NEWSLETTER: In the February/March issue of 
―Celebrate  Florida‖ our Veteran’s Chapel was noted with pictures included as well as             
Dallas Davis’ talent win at the ―Walk on Water Retreat‖ and Lauren Scalf’s participation at 
CERT School.  You can view the articles on line at www.uccfla.org.  Check it out! 

If you or any of your loved ones are admitted to the hospital, please contact Pastor Bill,          
Pastor Beverly or the Church Office so that we may visit as well as offer our support in prayer.  

WEB SITE UPDATE: Thanks to Bob Brewster our new website has been uploaded 
and is now in the process of being formatted and customized.  We will keep you               
updated on its availability.  If anyone is interested in sponsoring our site (cost is $30 @ 
month), see  Pastor Bill or Bob Brewster.

QUILT RAFFLE RESULTS: At January’s Fellowship Dinner the beautiful quilts donated 
by Jim McGuffie  were raffled off and the happy winners were Drew Knock,                        
Judy Van Camp, Lisa Wassner, Harold Kransi’s Mother and a visitor from New York.           
Congratulations to all the winners and a big thank you to Jim McGuffie and all those who    
purchased tickets.  We raised $134! 

PRAISE TEAM CD’S AVAILABLE: If anyone is interested in purchasing our                       
Contemporary Praise Team CD’s (―Moving in the Spirit‖ and ―Spirit‖) they are available for 
$3.00 from Jackie Gaither or see Kathy in the Church Office.  

Members of the Teaching Team will meet on Sunday, March 2nd at 9:50 AM to discuss
a more creative way to fulfill our overall Sunday School needs.  Please be prompt.

CONGRATULATIONS: To fellow member and racer Mac McDonald who  appears 
in Russ Hamilton’s new book ―WE’D RACE ANYWHERE.‖  A copy of the excerpt is on the 
Sanctuary bulletin board.  Great Reading!

We recently received a thank you note from Pregnancy Crisis Center for our generous             
donation of a high chair. 
Many thanks to all who have returned their 2014 Pledge Forms.  To date, we have                       

   received 46 pledges totaling $93,380.  Your continued support is greatly appreciated. 
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LENTEN OVERVIEW 2014 

         Many of us give up certain things for the forty days of Lent, and doing so can be  
                   a very beneficial thing for us. This seven-week series takes that idea one step  
                   further and by focusing each week about things that God wants us to give up, not just            
                   for forty days, but forever.

                                      March 5th, 2014  Ash Wednesday                   
                      Our Observance begins in a United Service with three other UCC churches here at 6:30 PM. 

March 9th, 2014    First Sunday of Lent
              Theme: Giving Up Control  
                                   Scripture: Matthew 4:1-11 

           March 16th, 2014    Second Sunday of Lent 
              Theme: Giving Up Expectations
                         Scripture: John 3:1-17  

                                          March 23rd, 2014     Third Sunday of Lent  
                        Theme: Giving Up Superiority
              Scripture:  John 4:5-42  

          March 30th, 2014       Fourth Sunday of Lent
                                                       Theme: Giving Up Judging  
                                  Scripture: John 9: 1-41  

April 6th, 2014         Fifth Sunday of Lent
                                            Theme: Giving Up Our Lives
                                                       Scripture: John 11:1-45  

                   April 13th, 2014     Palm/Passion Sunday   
                                            Theme: Giving Up Popularity
                                                       Scripture: Matthew 21:1-11  

             April 20th, 2014        Easter Sunday 
                                Theme: Giving Up Death
                                                     Scripture: John 20:1-18
Note: All regular Sunday worship times will be followed except for Sunrise Service at the Beach 
on Easter Sunday followed by a 10:45 Celebration that day in our sanctuary
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PORT ORANGE MINISTERIAL NOTES 

At a recent Port Orange Ministerial Meeting, we met with Port Orange Police Chief Gerald 
Monahan and Crime Prevention Officer Serena Besuden.  The officers presentation was inter-
esting and I have listed below a number of topics that are of importance to all residents of Port 
Orange. 

1.  While there has been a significant drop in violent crime, property crimes are on the rise—mostly     
 involving auto theft.  Please make sure you remove all valuables from your vehicles and make sure 
 they are locked.  

2. The City is offering Women’s Self Defense Classes on a regular basis.  Cost is $5.00 a person and 
if you are interested you may contact Officer Besuden at the Port Orange Police Department.   

3. The Police Department offers a Vacation or Snowbird House Watch.  Again, if interested contact 
the department for further details.  

4. A  9-week Citizens Police Academy is offered on Monday evenings beginning in January. 

      5.  National Drug Take Back Day is scheduled for Saturday, April 26th. 

      6.  The Citizens Observers Program is designed to allow you to go online and report concerns in your  
 neighborhoods.  The website is citizenobserver.com. 

7. For those families with special needs children or elderly loved ones, the City is offering a        
Wanderers  Assist Program.  You simply register them with the Police Department and they remain 
in the database if the need should arise. 

For more information on any of these programs go to the Port Orange Police Department Facebook 
page or their website. 

Unfortunately, the hottest topic at the meeting was our traffic problems.  As they explained traffic   
programs are the responsibility of the state and they are addressing the problems of congestion and   
policing of streets in West Port Orange.  Pastor Bill 

We are planning an outing to see “Son of God” on Saturday, March 15th, (matinee) play-
ing at the Hollywood Theater in the Pavilion.  Discounted ticket price is $6.50.  If you are 
interested in joining us, please contact the Church Office or Pastor Bill to sign up as the 
tickets will be purchased and available prior to the movie .   

MOVIE OUTING

http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=AwrB8p94MA5TMXMAOtaJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTIyOWpnOWFmBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1nBG9pZANjMGIwZWYzZTNmMjRkNTk5NGYzMjU2N2MxMDEzNTg2YwRncG9zAzIEaXQDYmluZw--?back=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fyhs%2Fsearch%3Fp%3DSon%
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MARCH 
BIRTHDAYS* 
Ruth Gilbert 
Faith Coppolo 
Bill Wheeler, Sr.  
Tom Van Camp 
Molly Baskin 
Jim Kirtley 
Lauren Tromley 
Pastor Bill 

3/5 
3/6 
3/16 
3/22 
3/24 
3/25 

3/27 

MARCH 
ANNIVERSARIES* 
Charlie & Molly Baskin 
Richard & Vivien Devins 

3/3/1963 
3/24/1984 

Note: *Please contact the church office to     
update our records if we missed your special 

date or to add a Prayer Concern.  

            PRAYER REQUESTS*
 Delynn Brooks          Niece of Drew Knock      
 Dee Carroll           Mother of Sher Buller 
 Thea Cloutier           Member of POUCC  
 Diana Cole           Daughter of Dee Dardeen  
 F/F of Mary Daigneau        Member of POUCC  
 Dotson Family                    Member of POUCC 
 John DuBrule           Son of Linda DuBrule 
 Karen Donahue                   Sister of Harold Kransi 
 Amelia Dyer                        Friend of Shelia & Bob Fisher  
 Bill & June Ebbert          Members of POUCC  
 Louise Eagan                      Member of POUCC  
 Sarah & Wes Fuchs          Family Members of the Fishers 
 Tyler Graf                           Grandson of John & Ann Shaw 
 Allan Henry                        Father of Lisa Wassner 
 Pat Hilgenberg          Member of POUCC 
 Scott & Emily Hill          Val Hill’s Nephew and his wife  
                       who are both Missionaries  
 Joellen Hopkins                  Member of POUCC  
Nancy Hosford                    Bill Wheeler’s Sister  
Killebrew Family                Terri Zinke’s Sister’s Family
 Floyd Malcolm          Friend of Bob & Sheila Fisher 
 Brian Manchester          Son of Sheila & Bob Fisher  
 Gayle Martin            Friend of Sue Batturs  
 Jim McGuffie            Member of POUCC  
 Mills Family                       Family of Sonnie & Ron Zinke 
 F/F of  Bill Monning          Former Member of POUCC 
 Art McPhearson          Friend of the Gaither’s  
 Gideon Perkins          Great-Nephew of the Turners  
 Margaret Procter          Member of POUCC 
 Jack Rogers           Member of POUCC  
Georgeanne Schore             Friend of the Greiff’s
 Christine Scott          Friend of Sheila Fisher  
Steve Sharp                         Friend of the Greiff’s 
 John Stewart                      Husband of Mary Ann Stewart   
 Walker Family                    Sister & Family of Doreen Wheeler  
 Dan & Dean Warmcastle    Friends of the Batturs 
Bob Wood                           Sher Buller’s Mother’s Boyfriend

In Care Facilities: 
Lucille Coulter                Member of POUCC 

                                            (Carolton Shores Rehab)
    June Ferreri                     Member of POUCC                             
           (Care Facility in PA) 

        Special Needs:
               All of Our Military & Their Families  
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                Thrift Store Hours: M-F  9 am – 3 pm                                                                                   
     Church Office Hours: M-F 9 am - 1 pm 
   Join us for Fellowship & Refreshments Each Sunday Between Services 

POUCC MARCH 2014 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1

Dancing Angels 
9:00 am 
Special  

Olympics 
3:00 PM 

2Contemporary  
8:45 am 

Sunday School  
9:45 am 

Traditional  
10:45 am 

3 4 

Terrific Tuesday 

6:00 pm       Combined 
        Service 

6:30 PM

6                    
Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

    Chime Choir 
6:30 pm 

7 
Youth Leaving  

           for 
Peace  River  

Retreat 

8 
Dancing Angels 

9:00 am 
Special  

Olympics 
3:00 PM 

9Contemporary  
8:45 am 

Sunday School  
9:45 am 

Traditional  
10:45 am 

10 

Operations 

Meeting 

6:00 pm 

11 

Terrific Tuesday 

6:00 pm

12 Palmetto        
House  5:30 PM 
          CPT 

6:00 pm 

Choir Practice
7:30 pm 

13 

Fellowship Dinner 
6:00 pm 

14 15 

Dancing Angels 
9:00 am 
Special  

Olympics 
3:00 PM 

16Contemporary  
8:45 am 

Sunday School  
9:45 am 

Traditional  
10:45 am 

17 

Council 
Meeting 
7:00 pm 

18 
 Terrific Tuesday 

6:00 pm

19 
  CPT  
6:00 pm 

    Choir Practice
         7:30 pm 

20 
Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

    Chime Choir 
6:30 pm 

21 22Daigneau  
Memorial 
11:00 am 
Special  

Olympics 
3:00 PM 

23Contemporary  
8:45 am 

Sunday School  
9:45 am 

Traditional  
10:45 am 

24  25 
Terrific Tuesday 

6:00 pm

26
  CPT  
6:00 pm 

    Choir Practice
         7:30 pm 

27                                                                                                        
Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

Chime Choir 
6:30 pm 

 28 29 

30Contemporary  
8:45 am 

Sunday School  
9:45 am 

Traditional  
10:45 am 

31 
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Port Orange 
United Church of Christ 

651 Taylor Road 
Port Orange, FL 32127 

Church Staff
Senior Pastor:   Rev. Dr. Bill Wassner 
Assistant Pastor:  Beverly Schafer 
Pastor Emeritus:   Rev. Dr. C. William Ebbert 
Office Manager:   Kathy Shaffner 
Minister of Music:   Dr. Tom Naus 
Media Communications:  Bob Brewster 
Youth Leader:  Lauren Scalf 

Office Hours 
9:00 AM—1:00 PM 
Monday—Friday 

Thrift Store Hours 
9:00 AM—3:00 PM 
Monday—Friday 

Sunday Worship 
8:45 AM & 10:45 AM 

Sunday School 
9:45 AM 

Terrific Tuesday  
6:45 PM 

Phone (386) 788-0920 
Email: uccpo@bellsouth.net  Website: portorangeucc.org 


